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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
 

To:  Office of Planning and Research  County Clerk, County of Fresno 
 1400 Tenth Street, Room 121 2221 Kern Street 
 Sacramento, CA 95814 Fresno, CA 93721 
 
From: Fresno County Department of Public Works and Planning, Development Services 

and Capital Projects 
 2220 Tulare Street (corner of Tulare and “M”) Suite “A”, Fresno, CA  93721 
 
Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21152 of the Public 

Resource Code 
 
Project: Initial Study Application No. 7556, Unclassified Conditional Use Permit 

Application No. 3626. 
 
Location: The project site is located on the north side of East Kings Canyon Road 

approximately 1,980 feet west of its nearest intersection with North Del Rey 
Avenue and is approximately 1.57 miles northwest of the nearest city limits of the 
City of Sanger (APN:  314-120-35S) (SUP. DIST. 5).   

 
Sponsor: John Emmett 
 
Description: Allow a solid waste processing facility consisting of an asphalt and concrete 

crushing operation that will produce recycled baserock, and have the subject 
materials stored onsite until it is delivered offsite on a 22.44-acre parcel in the 
AE-20 (Exclusive Agricultural, 20-acre minimum parcel size) Zone District.   

 
This is to advise that the County of Fresno (  Lead Agency  Responsible Agency) has 
approved the above described project on October 22, 2020, and has made the following 
determination: 
 
1. The project  will  will not have a significant effect on the environment. 
 
2.  An Environmental Impact Report (EIR) was not prepared for this project pursuant to the 

provisions of CEQA.  /   A Mitigated Negative Declaration was prepared for this project 
pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

 
3. Mitigation Measures  were  were not made a condition of approval for the project. 
 
4. A statement of Overriding Consideration  was  was not adopted for this project. 
 
This is to certify that the Initial Study with comments and responses and record of project 
approval is available to the General Public at Fresno County Department of Public Works and 
Planning, 2220 Tulare Street, Suite A, Corner of Tulare and “M” Streets, Fresno, California. 
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